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VIOLATION NOTICE 

On March 26, 2015, the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), Air Quality Division 
(AQD) met with you at the site of Enviro Tech Coatings located at 1900 Austin Street, 
Midland, Michigan. The purpose of this visit was to determine your facility's compliance 
with the requirements of the federal Clean Air Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended (Act 451 ). 
We also discussed your Michigan Air Emissions Report submittal (MAERs) and air use 
permitting - both· current and future. The facility is currently covered by air use permit to 
install 52-00B. 

During the inspection, staff observed the following: 

Rule/Permit 
Process Description Condition Violated Comments 

New spray booth at north R336.1201 (Rule 201) Facility already installed a 
end of blast barn spray coating operation 

without an air use permit. 

It should be noted the facility already had an existing air use permit but still a new booth 
was installed prior to obtaining a permit. Permitting options were discussed at length. 
Links to forms and instructions were provided on March 27, 2015. On April 6, 2015, Mr. 
Popp inquired via e-mail about re-doing the air permit and if that would occur in the near 
future. Mr. Popp was reminded links and forms to instructions were previously provided 
and that the process begins when the facility starts filling out the application. As of June 
3, 2015 a permit application had not been received. Be advised that Rule 201 requires 
that a permit be obtained prior to installation, construction, operation, reconstruction, 
relocation, or alteration of any process or process equipment which may be a source of 
an air contaminant. 

Please initiate actions necessary to correct the cited violation and submit a written 
response to this Violation Notice by July 13, 2015 (which coincides with 21 calendar 
days from the date of this letter). The written response should include: the dates the 
violation occurred; an explanation of the causes and duration of the violation; whether 
the violation is ongoing; a summary of the actions that have been taken and are 
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proposed to be taken to correct the violation and the dates by which these actions will 
take place; and what steps are being taken to prevent a reoccurrence. 

If Enviro Tech Coatings believes the above observations or statements are inaccurate or 
do not constitute violations of the applicable legal requirements cited, please provide 
appropriate factual information to explain your position. 

Thank you for your attention to resolving the violation cited above and for the 
cooperation that was extended to me during my inspection. If you have any questions 
regarding the violation or the actions necessary to bring this facility into compliance, 
please contact me at the number listed below. 

cc/via e-mail: Ms. Lynn Fiedler, DEQ 

Sincerely, 

. 11~ 'T/.Jkf?-

Ben Witkopp 
Environmental Engineer 
Air Quality Division 
989-894-6219 

Ms. Mary Ann Delehanty, DEQ 
Ms. Teresa Seidel, DEQ 
Mr. Thomas Hess, DEQ 
Mr. Chris Hare, DEQ 


